
 

 
 
 

 
September 25, 2018 

 
 
 
Filed Via Web Portal 
 
Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA 98504-7250 
 
Re:  Docket UG-180740 (Advice No. 2018-37) Do Not Redocket  

PSE’s Natural Gas Tariff Filing - Filed Electronically 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) hereby submits, in connection with Docket UG-180740, the following 
substitute tariff sheets to replace those submitted on August 31, 2018, under the PSE’s Advice No. 
2018-37.  This substitute filing is pursuant to RCW 80.28.060 and Chapter 480-80 WAC and 
includes the following portion of PSE’s WN U-2 Tariff for natural gas service: 
 
          15th Revision of Sheet No. 1129       - Low Income Program 
          1st Revision of Sheet No. 1129-A.1  - Low Income Program (Continued) 
           
The purpose of this substitute tariff filing is to include low income funding in proportion to the 
decoupling mechanism residential rate increase effective May 1, 2018 in UG-180281, as prescribed in 
Paragraph 177 of Order 07 in Dockets UE-121697 and UG-121705 (consolidated) issued jointly with 
Order 07 in Dockets UE-130137 and UG-130138 (consolidated).  Accordingly, this substitute tariff 
filing revises the natural gas Low Income Program Annual Cap from $4.701 million to $4.885 
million, and the combined Annual Cap from $23.512 million to $23.697 million.  The 
Commission’s Staff and PSE are in agreement that the revenue requirement will be trued-up in 
PSE’s 2019 Low Income Program rate adjustment filing.  Details supporting this revision are 
included in work papers provided with this filing.     
 
Additionally, this substitute filing serves to clarifies that PSE’s original August 31, 2018 advice 
letter incorrectly referenced Sheet No. 1129-A.  Sheet No. 1129-A is not included in Docket UG-
180740.  The correct sheet name is Sheet No. 1129-A.1. 
 
The tariff sheets described herein reflect the original issue date of August 31, 2018, and effective 
date of October 4, 2018.  As required by WAC 480-90-193, PSE has posted the proposed tariff 
sheets on the PSE web site coincident with the date of this transmittal letter.   
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Please contact Julie Waltari at (425) 456-2945 for additional information about this filing.  If you 
have any other questions please contact me at (425) 456-2142.  
 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Jon Piliaris 
Jon Piliaris 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
Puget Sound Energy 
PO Box 97034, EST-07W 
Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 
(425) 456-2142 
Jon.Piliaris@pse.com 

 
cc: Lisa Gafken, Public Counsel  

Ed Finklea, NWIGU 
 Sheree Carson, Perkins Coie 
 
Attachments: 
Natural Gas Tariff Sheets (listed above) 
Work paper 
 

 
 
  


